


Advisory Committee
Meeting MinutesNotes
March 9February 21, 2023
Hingham Town Hall

In Attendance:  Chair George Danis, Nancy MacDonald, Brenda Black, Alan Macdonald, Carol Tully, Brian Stack, Sarah Melia, Kathy Curley, Joe Griffin, Tina Sherwood, Jason Price, Andy McElaney, Caitlyn Kirk, Lyndsey Kruzer, Davalene Cooper
Absent:  Jason Price Caitlyn Kirk, Lyndsey Kruzer,
Participating Remotely:  Davalene Cooper
Call Meeting to Order:  Chair Danis called the meeting to order at 7:1000 p.m. and read the following statement:
“This meeting is being held remotely as an alternate means of public access pursuant to an Order issued by the Governor of Massachusetts dated March 12, 2020 Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law. You are hereby advised that this meeting and all communications during this meeting may be recorded by the Town of Hingham in accordance with the Open Meeting Law. If any participant wishes to record this meeting, please notify the Chairman at the start of the meeting in accordance with M.G.L. c. 30A, § 20(f) so that the chair may inform all other participants of said recording.” 

Comments from the public on Items not on the Agenda
There were no comments.   

Discussion and possible vote on MOU 
The School Committee and the Select Board discussed the MOU in their meetings this evening.  The document starts with definitions and then the details of the MOU itself.  Page 2 has commitments and acknowledgements.  On page 3, the document states that the Town will commit to no more than a 3.5% increase for both municipal and school budgets, and the numbers we are using reflect the level services budget plus the additional requests.  Though AdCom hasn’t voted these budgets yet, there is an expectation in the document that they will be voted and approved.  There is an exception noted with the Out of District placements in the schools.  It is a number that is subject to significant changes in any given year.  As an example, this year the state asked the schools to prepare for a 14% increase.  In the MOU, there is an exception for growth if this number increases by more than 2% in any given year.
This year at Town Meeting, we will propose that we create a tax mitigation fund and there will be no override, assuming no extraordinary circumstances, until FY28 at the earliest.  
Ms. Cooper noted that we haven’t voted the budget yet, and that voting this document appears that we are committing to numbers that we have not approved.  Chair Danis noted that the schools voted this document in good faith, assuming these numbers would be voted and approved, and that if we decrease the numbers that we are approving for the school budget, this document would become null and void.  Ms. MacDonald noted that if we wait to vote the MOU until after we vote the budget, we would be voting a budget without having an MOU in place.
A motion was made, seconded and the MOU was approved, subject to the numbers being voted, and passed unanimously. 
Discussion of FY 24 School budgets
After our lengthy discussions with the School Administration and School Committee last week, this is a follow-up discussion if any members of AdCom have additional questions.  We will vote this budget at our meeting next Tuesday.  N. MacDonald presented the Total Proposed budget that was approved by the School Committee for a budget of $65,703,985.  This includes the original level services budget as well as the unmet needs requests for the chrome books and other technology, additional professional development, a nursing coordinator and the reduction in the tuition for full-time kindergarten.
The 14% increase in out-of-district costs is a final number.  It is the figure that has been established by the Finance Director for the schools.  
Regarding the $300k for Chrome books and other technology needs, that cost is being moved to the operating budget.  That $300,000 was approved by the Capital Outlay Committee and is earmarked for the schools for FY24.  Are you expecting that the Capital Outlay budget will now meet and take away that $300k because the cost was moved to the Operating Budget?  M. Ayer, Chair of School Committee, responded that her understanding from the Town Administrator was that the idea of moving that cost from Capital Outlay to Operating was to maintain the same level of funding for capital needs, and not to decrease the Capital Outlay number by $300,000.  The schools believe this is a thoughtful and creative way to take an annual expense out of the Capital Outlay budget and put it where it really belongs, while also being able to increase the money that is available for capital next year.  K. Curley asked for clarification, that the chrome books are purchased for the incoming 6th grade class, which is approximately 289 students, which would calculate to $1,000 per chrome book?  M. Ayer responded that this number includes replacement chrome books for other students, carts for the schools and other needed technology.
Is there an estimate of hiring a nursing coordinator to off-set the cost of substitute nurses?  M. Ayer explained that there is an issue that the school has not been able to get substitutes to come in, so the existing nurses have had to move between schools.  There hasn’t been a lot of money spent on substitutes because they are a difficult hire, but M. Ayer will get back to AdCom with those costs.
Discussion and vote (as needed) on Articles U, CCC, DDD, EEE, FFF, GGG
Article U – Plastic Water Bottle By-law 
There was a brief overview of the Article and the discussion from the previous meeting.  The AdCom doesn’t have any additional questions.
Questions from the public:
As far as refilling stations in town, those would require metering.  Who is paying for these refilling stations, and once that meter starts running – who is paying for that?  Can people out of town come and fill their bottles?  Is there a limit on use?  Who is going to maintain and oversee the water tank?  It would make sense to have an overall plan in place before we move forward with this initiative.  There is an opportunity to make this work very well, but it doesn’t seem that all of these issues have been worked out before moving forward with this ban.
A motion was made to approve Article U, as written, and seconded.  The vote was 11-2.  Two members from AdCom voted against this Article and requested that their votes be recorded.
Warrant Articles: Hearing and possible vote on the following Articles:
BBB: Minimum Occupancy Term for Residential Users
This Article codifies a practice the Town already has.  The Town is currently relying on case law to impose a minimum 30-day rental.  The case law that it relies on is based on commercial use and is inconsistent with residential use of the property.  In light of the ADU discussion, which has a minimum occupancy term, this Article would codify the residential rental term for the whole town as far as residential rental occupancy terms.
A motion was made, seconded and this Article was passed by unanimous vote.
FFF: Electric Vehicle Charging Parking Requirements
Per our discussion last week, this Article was not appropriately posted and this agenda item is required to be re-voted.  C. Tully gave a brief overview of the Article.  This Article has 2 parts.  New parking lots that contain 20 or more spaces, or, for reconstructed parking lots, that 25% of the spaces have the infrastructure for electric charging stations, and 10% of those will actually be equipped with charging stations. This does not apply to resurfaced or repainted parking lots.  The second piece of this Article is to allow that those spaces count towards the minimum number of spaces that the parking lot is required to have for charging stations to be consistent with the Town’s goal of Net Zero and that in the state, you will not be able to buy gas-powered cars by 2035.  There are a number of programs currently available through the federal government to help an owner or manager of the parking lot to fund these initiatives.  However, these are first-come-first-served programs and are only available until they run out.
A motion was made, seconded and this Article passed by unanimous vote.
AAA: Accessory Dwelling Units (A. McElaney)
This Article has a lot of interest.  The recommended motion adopts the by-law amendment regarding ADUs that was set forth by the Planning Board with a vote of 4-1.  This Article permits detached ADUs - (d)ADU and the existing by-law only supports attached ADUs.
The recommended by-law maintains the familial occupancy restriction.  It increases the size allowance slightly.  It permits separate utility and metering in certain circumstances.   It requires a minimum 6-month occupancy term for the ADUs.
A. McElaney gave an overview of the history of ADUs in Hingham.  ADUs have been examined over a period of years, from 2014-2018 and the discussion included extensive debate about the family occupancy restriction.  The result of those discussions resulted in a by-law that was adopted in 2018 authorizing the ZBA to be allowed to create a special permit for an attached ADU, limited to family member occupancy, with a minimum occupancy term for the ADU of 30 days.
In 2021, a citizen petition requested changes to the existing by-law, asking for a amendment to that by-law to permit detached ADUs for a family member.  This amendment would have expanded the maximum area of the ADU and would have permitted separate utilities under certain circumstances.  The Planning Board held several meetings on this Warrant Articles, and the principal issue discussed was whether or not to permit detached ADUs.  Ultimately, the Planning Board recommended the creation of a study committee to look at this, and related issues, and to prepare a report for the Planning Board with any recommended amendments.  The Advisory Committee endorsed this approached and the committee was established with a date given for the report of 10/1/22 so that the Planning Board could hold at least one pubic meeting in advance of the December deadline for a submission of zoning amendments to allow the Planning Board to determine if it would elect to support or submit the submission of any amendments recommended by the committee.  In the 2022 / 2023 period, the committee held 14 hearings and met with many town officials, town groups and citizens.  In their report, the study committee recommended that the Planning Board support detached ADUs and encouraged the Planning Board to consider eliminating the familial restriction.  The study committee met with the Planning Board on four occasions.  In November, there was a plan to put forward for inclusion in the Warrant the proposed amendment from the study committee’s report.  At that point, the Planning Board began to review submissions and materials, and debate and discuss this issue; discussing the purpose of zoning by-laws and the experiences of other municipalities.  Numerous submissions were sent to both the Planning Board and the ADU study committee and those are on their websites.  There were 12-14 meetings in excess of 30 hours.  The Planning Board was not persuaded that eliminating the familial occupancy restriction would fulfill the stated purpose of the study committee’s amendment to create a diverse housing stock and permit seniors to stay in their homes through the assistance of a stream of rental income.  The board noted that construction costs to build an ADU along with carrying and maintenance costs would dictate market, and not affordable rents.  It noted further that it was not aware of any significant demand for rental ADUs in Hingham.  The board also thought that small rental units on single family lots was not consistent with the overall tenor of the Town zoning by-law in the residential districts, housing family on one lot, and building additional structures on these lots.  They also noted the potential impacts on neighbors and abutters of switching part of the property from a passive use to the active use of a residential rental unit, and that these impacts would include noise, traffic, and privacy.  Zoning regulations are, in large measure, enacted to protected neighbors and abutters.  The mechanism for enforcement in the ADU by-lw and to prevent violations is by a neighbor filing a written complaint with the Building Commissioner would could produce tension between neighbors when considering the ADU is producing an income stream for the neighbor, who is acting within MA landlord / tenant law.  
The Planning Board appreciated the information provided by several groups including the Hingham Affordable Housing Trust, the Hingham Unity Council and the ADU Study Committee, as well as various individuals in town.  The Board noted that traditionally the Town moves incrementally, especially on zoning matters, and therefore the Board believes the next logical step would be to expand from attached to unattached ADUs and to retain the familial occupancy restriction.    The recommended motion in Article AAA was voted 4-1 by the Planning Board.
Town Council and Special Real Estate Council Susan Murphy drafted the Article into two portions, which will be voted separately at Town Meeting.  Part A will require a 2/3 vote, and part B will require a simple majority.  
AdCom began a discussion session.
Does the expanded definition of ‘family member’ include domestic health and caregivers?  If this is allowable, it makes the familial restriction occupancy very loose in its interpretation.  Is it a full-time care giver, part-time care giver, or someone who is in some way obligated to provide the family a service.
In 2023 its very difficult to codify or define what ‘family’ is and its problematic to put that into something that it’s expected that neighbors are being asked to enforce.
Often when talking about zoning, the Hatfield Amendment is raised, and if someone is on a non-conforming lot, are they able to build a structure that continues that non-conformance?  There is a provision in the proposed zoning amendment as noted by the Planning Board that you cannot use Hatfield to construct on ADU on a property and that is in the proposal.  Wit the existing by-law, if that was a legacy structure, you could be potentially allowed to have an attached ADU provided you have 5,000 square feet of black area, then you can locate an ADU within the existing single family dwelling or addition, provided that any extension of the dwelling conforms to minimum setbacks for the district.  The proposed by-law does something similar but ramps it up a few steps.  For a detached ADU, your lot has to be at least 10,000 square feet.  For new construction, a new detached structure has to comply with all setbacks.  If there is an existing structure already on the lot that’s non-conforming with respect to setbacks, you could locate an ADU within that portion of the structure, but no closer than 10 feet to the property line.  
Reading the Study Committee’s report and reading the documents submitted by the Affordable Housing Trust, ADUs are one of the ways to increase the housing stock.  And while its not directly controlled for affordability, the reality is, if you have a dwelling that is 800 square feet, it is going to rent for less than a 2,500 square foot house.  Additionally, with Carbon Net Zero and climate change, the more dense our housing is, the better it is for the planet.  
If a homeowner builds an ADU to help an aging or disabled family member to live with them, and that person moves or dies, then it is concerning that the homeowner has an empty ADU if they don’t have another family member to use it.  At some point you would reach a cap at the number of houses in town that are able to do this, and what happens if many of them are sitting empty.  
In our Master Plan, we recognize that we need more housing, and we need a wider range of housing.  There is a demographic with divorced parents who now need to both find housing in town to stay close to their kids.
From the Planning Board’s perspective, what makes us different from our neighboring towns that have done this successfully for many years?  There isn’t a lot of data from which to draw long term conclusions as to what is going to happen.  There are concerns about unforeseen consequences.  There are several studies back to 2014, and if you are to expand a by-law, what are the provisions with that, and what should a Town be considerate of?  One of the most common responses was how do you protect rights?  And how do you add an incentive to build, instead of enforce, accountability?  Towns had issues that arose after they changed this by-law where they suggest that they went too far, too fast.  There have been issues in backyards, when you have built a property with new activities that are now higher up, on a 2nd floor that is a rental, looking over the yard, which had previously been private.  Zoning is in place to protect private property rights for the owners and abutters.  Looking at other towns is informative and can be helpful, but we need to consider where Hingham is now, and look at the downside risk.  The majority of the Planning Board did not feel that is the appropriate time to go to rentals.  The PB did feel it was appropriate to expand the familial occupancy from the primary residence and expand it to an outbuilding. 
How does the familial restriction help with privacy issue? The owner of a property does not have the final say when you move into a landlord tenant situation.  The owner’s control of what happens in that rental ADU is no longer theirs once it is rented.  When things are going well, that is one thing, but what happens when you have a problem.  That is now governed by landlord tenant law.  I think what the Town is saying that we value privacy, but we will put more value on the family needs that we will on the value of a rental income.
Susan Murphy, Special Real Estate Council, Speaking to the definition issue regarding domestic help and caregivers, there has been extensive research done as to the definition of family in the various states of the United States and up to the Supreme Court.  There is, and has been for decades, a definition of family in the Hingham Zoning by-law and it has always included domestic help.  This is very common.
Simply, if we remove the familial occupancy restriction, and you purchased property in an area that had previously been single family zoning, now, as long as you meet the setback and other zoning requirements, you can put up a building and rent it out.  Because, this is nothing more than allowing someone to build a rental property in an area that was formerly designated as a single-family property.  This should be spelled out very clearly, because this would be a large zoning change.
Members of the Public 
Judy Sneath, Chair of the Planning Board made a presentation, noting that she was the only Planning Board member to vote against this recommendation to move forward with removing the familial restriction.   There are four reasons to vote to remove the familial restriction from the by-law to permit detached ADUs.  1) Its good government.  2) Consistent with how we treat people in Hingham.  3) Its difficult to enforce a familial restriction, and 4) This will have a minimal impact on Hingham.  This plan would help meet the needs of seniors.  It would offer racial, cultural and economic diversity and would offer a range of housing types and prices to older adults, people with disabilities and a wide range of incomes.  With over 6,000 single family dwelling units in Hingham, but there is no restriction on who can live in them.  I can rent my house to a total stranger for 30 days.  The neighbor might not like them as they have too many cars, loud music but that is a neighbor issue, not a commercial use issue.  There are 158 two-family houses in Hingham, which is 3 more than the total cap of detached ADUs.  There are no restrictions on those; the owner does not need to live in them and can rent them to whoever they want.  So, the 156 accessory dwelling units are the only ones that we are saying require a family member to live there.  Enforcement and asking the Building Inspector to determine that your tenant is your family member is not realistic.  There is a very minimal impact to Hingham with these potential ADUs.
Jenn Gay Smith, Chair of the ADU Study Committee.  Former member and chair of the Planning Board.  Would like to explain the position of the ADU study committee and why they made the recommendation they did.  In September 2022 the committee submitted their report to the Planning Board to expand the proposed zoning by-law to allow for the expansion of ADUs to outbuildings and lift the familial restriction.  With all of the protections in the zoning bylaw, this detached ADU by-law is an opportunity that the Planning Board wants to allow Hingham to have.  According to the 2018 by-law, there are already protections in place as a neighbor.  The ZBA can impose requirements to protect you from the increased sights and sounds of the changing the use of your neighbor’s backyard from a passive use to an active use.  They can require fences, bushes, the outdoor lighting that is allowed.  This is part of the approval process for a special permit.  The ZBA would consider the impact on the neighbors. The ADU Study Committee could not come up with a reason, from a zoning perspective, why it would matter if the person in the detached ADU was related to the homeowner or not.  Which is why the study committee voted 6-1 to support removing the familial restriction.   
Jack Falvey, Chair of the Affordable Housing Trust.  ADUs are naturally occurring in the market.  There are important points he would like to cover.  Affordability.  Hingham listings suggest that these small units would be affordable within state definitions.  The market seems to bear approximately $1,500-$3,000 a month.  For demographics, 25% of people are 65 or older.  In 10 years, it will be more like 39%.  The AHT spoke to people in towns who offer ADUS to ask for input on how their ADUs are working for them.  They spoke to the six towns around us who have ADUs without family restrictions.  Scituate has 134 ADUs and has had one complaint.  They are trending upwards a bit, but abutter issues are being dealt with in the planning stage.  There are 37 municipalities in MA who have ADUs without family restrictions.  Ultimately, we are town’s people – and we trust our neighbors to be thoughtful about who they rent a property to and we trust the zoning board to guide in the process of building an ADU on a property.  The more time we spent studying this, the more we believed that we should lift this family restriction.  
Diane DiNapoli, ADU Study Committee representing the Commission on Disabilities. Perception can often be impacted by where a person lives in Hingham.  If a person lives downtown, they chose to live in a more urban atmosphere versus people who live in neighborhoods.  Reach out to neighbors and ask them about creating a landlord / tenant situation on your property and how that would impact them.  Recommends caution in moving forward with rental units on single family properties.  How is this going to work, how are we going to enforce it, what happens when it is not working.  Please take time to think about this.
Reena Patel, Human Rights Commission.  This ongoing conversation around whether to include a familial restriction in the proposed changes to the Town’s ADUs by-law presents an opportunity for us to point out, and hopefully prevent, further systemic barriers to access affordable housing in Hingham.  Its aligned with the Hingham Master Plan equity goals to foster a more diverse and inclusive community.  The familial restriction is aligned with the same historical impact that results from homogenous communities approving neighborhood-only pools to keep specific people out.  That impact may not be the intention, but the impact is still there.  This rule also carries the same impact as legacy clauses at universities and preschools without focus on increasing diversity.  This is a town with over 95% population homogeneity, there is clearly systemic implication to maintaining a space as such.  The Human Rights Commission would recommend removing the familial restriction which would restrict diversity and equity access to what we call affordable housing.
Beth Rouleau, ADU Study Committee, Past Chair of Council on Aging..  Would like to reinforce Jen’s example of aging in place.  Hearing a lot of support for family-related needs.  There are many people who do not have family.  Only 20% of families are nuclear families where there are 30% of people living alone.  We need to meet these changing needs, and we need to build diversity and inclusion in Hingham.
Advisory Committee is not going to take this up for a vote and will possibly vote at next Tuesday’s meeting.  Susan Murphy, Special Real Estate Council noted that if there is a belief that the Advisory Committee is interested in modifying the language in the proposed Warrant Article, that they need to reach out to John Coughlin and me, because the language would need to be very precise.  

D: Report of the Personnel Board
The Select Board unanimously supported this Article.  The major project this year was to settle the DPW contracts.  There was an adjustment to the pay scale to make reference to the $15 minimum wage in MA.  The Personnel Board report Article requests $302,497.
A motion was made, seconded and the vote to support Article D passed unanimously.

Liaison Reports: 
CPC met last night and is working on reorganizing their policies and procedures and making website updates.

Discussion of Advisory Committee housekeeping items:

Approval of Minutes from the and March 2 and March 7 2023 AdCom meetings
This vote was deferred for a future vote.

Next meeting: March 14, 2023—and there will be a possible vote on budgets

· There will be an AdCom meeting posted for next Thursday, but we are hoping we will not need to meet at that time.  Hearing and discussion on proposed FY 24 muni balanced budgets and additional spending recommendations of TA


We will vote the budget by going through the line items one at a time and if there are holds, those will be held, discussed and voted at the end.  And, then will go through additional requests and Capital.  Town Administrator FY24 Budget Recommendations (Non-School) – presented by Tom Mayo, Town Administrator and Michelle Monsegur, Asst. Town Administrator for Finance.  The points in the presentation included:
· FY24 Budget Context
· Municipal Balanced Budget (Reductions)
· Town Administrator FY24 Recommended Budget
· Next Steps & Questions

A robust discussion of the reduced / balanced budget included questions and answers identifying the specific impacts to the municipal budget and how these reductions would affect the entire Town.
The current budget deficit in the budget is $6,221,696
Total FY24 Additional Requests $2,720,551


Discussion and possible vote on of the basis and options considered in determining the proposed FY 24 balanced budget deficit split percentage  
In making this kind of decision, the Town wanted to look at what the community expects. The FY22 budget, fully allocated, excluding self-supporting operations comes down to a 65% education and 35% municipal split of the budget.  .

Discussion and vote on the use of a Reserve Fund Transfer to cover as needed unemployment costs associated with a balanced budget in the event of a failed override vote
Using a Reserve Fund Transfer for the possible one-time cost of unemployment, in the event of a failed override, was discussed.  This would save having to eliminate additional FTEs to cover the cost of the self-funded unemployment that the Town would be required to pay.
A motion was made and seconded to support the future concept of using a reserve fund transfer to cover unemployment costs if the override were to fail, and it passed 12-0 by roll call vote.
Warrant Articles: Hearing and possible vote on the following Articles:

H: Disbursement of Electric Light Department Receipts (J. Price)
The HMLP is self-financed and return a percentage of their revenue to the Town.  The Town has to approve the revenues generated to support the plant.  This Article recommends that the receipts from HMLP go back to HMLP.  In conversations with the Dept of Revenue, they recommended that we have numbers in our budget and will include that the minimum received by the town will be $450,000.

A motion was made, seconded and approved by a roll-call vote (12-0.)

P: Tax Mitigation Stabilization Fund (A. Macdonald)
Two new stabilization funds proposed.  Article P for tax mitigation, and Article Q, for capital stabilization.  Looking to the future, it is likely to take years before new growth is going to impact our budget model.  Until then, the Town is looking at potential meaningful deficits in the budget.  Money from unassigned fund balance could be used to cover deficits and increase the length between potential overrides.  

Though there is a benefit in delaying potential overrides, this would make a change to our financial policy and would formalize a process for using some of our excess cash reserves. This account would be funded with a percentage of  cash reserves in excess of our financial policy requirement and our historical year end expenditures. The purpose of the account is to subsidize future operating budgets and therefore defer potential future overrides within the context of a defined policy.    

What is the rainy day fund supposed to be used for?  Excess fund balance is like a savings account.  It is there for usage as the Town sees fit.  16-20% of our operating expenses should be set aside as ‘untouchable’ to satisfy the bond ratings agencies.  It should not be used.  If a town defaults on its obligations, it allows the bond agencies to know the Town has that money.

It is challenging to explain to the Town that we are sitting on millions of dollars and asking for an override.

In Article 6 each year at Town Meeting we will have voted this money to be used for operational expenses.  When there are turn backs, it makes sense to earmark these funds to be used for operational uses.  Historically, the number of turn backs have been approximately $1.2mm.  This stabilization fund would potentially use some percentage of that money for funding.


Q: Capital Stabilization Fund (A. Macdonald)
This fund would build up the funds to pay for capital projects and would use the sale of excess town surplus including trucks and equipment, or land that is being sold.  This money could be used to support capital expenditures in the future.  The capital budget has been chronically underfunded and provides challenges across the Town to pay for our capital needs.  This stabilization fund would help to provide a additional funding for the Town’s capital needs.

W: Acceptance of Chapter 59, Section 5C 1.5 (B. Black)
This asks that the Town will adopt 5 C ½ which allows the Town to offer for more tax exemptions for certain individuals.  This change will provide additional tax mitigation for some individuals in Town.  

Erin Walsh, Dept Head for Assessors was in the meeting and available for questions.  The Town currently offers two senior exemptions, a blind exemption, and several Veteran exemptions – for a total of 12 possible exemptions.  The newest exemption that Hingham added is the Senior Means exemption.  Hingham offers all of the exemptions available to towns to help support their tax payers.   

A motion was made, seconded and approved by a roll call vote of 12-0.

Liaison Reports:
There were no liaison reports.
Discussion of Advisory Committee housekeeping items:

Approval of Minutes from the February 7 and 16, 2023 AdCom meetings
Minutes were deferred until a future meeting.

Next meeting: February 28, 2023 – 
This will be a joint meeting with the Select Board and the School Committee to hear the proposed FY 24 capital outlay budget.

March 2, 2023 – This meeting will include budget discussions with the School Committee.  It will not include votes, but will allow us to take a deep dive into both their three budget proposals: balanced, level services and additional requests.



The meeting was adjourned at pm. by roll-call vote at 10:3750 pm (132-0).


Documents Distributed for this Meeting:
AdCom March 9,February 21 2023, 2023 Meeting Agenda
FY24-28 Financial Management PlanAdCom Article Assignments
FY24 Municipal Balanced Budget Proposal


Respectfully Submitted, 
Tina Sherwood
Secretary, Advisory Committee
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